
 

 

Microsoft’s Remote Desktop App is Going Away 

 

If you need to “remote” in to a local PC while on vacation, there’s a new way to 

do it: the Windows App, which is replacing the Remote Desktop app within 

Windows. 

Microsoft’s Remote Desktop app is one of the easier ways to remotely connect to 

a PC while you’re out and about, allowing you to access a PC remotely and even 

perform some basic file transfers. (Unfortunately, since the October 2024 Update 

for Windows 11, the app has had some issues.) 

In September 2024, however, Microsoft began rounding up some of its 

connectivity services and putting them inside what it calls the Windows App. 

(Yes, we think that the name isn’t the best, either.) However, Microsoft did so as a 

unified way to allow users to connect remotely from other PCs or mobile devices. 

Now, having migrated users over to the Windows App, Microsoft is removing 

support for the Remote Desktop app, it said this week. 

“Starting May 27, 2025, the Remote Desktop app for Windows from the Microsoft 

Store will no longer be supported or available for download and installation,” 

Microsoft said. “Users must transition to Windows App to ensure continued 

access to Windows 365, Azure Virtual Desktop, and Microsoft Dev Box.” 

The process has some nuances. If you’re a Remote Desktop user, you’ll need to 

keep using the Remote Desktop Connection until this feature is in the Windows 

App, Microsoft said. If you use Remote Desktop Services, you should use the 

RemoteApp and Desktop Connection until support for this connection type is 

available in Windows App, the company said. 

https://www.pcworld.com/article/625866/microsoft-remote-desktop-review.html
https://adoption.microsoft.com/en-us/windows-app/
https://adoption.microsoft.com/en-us/windows-app/
https://techcommunity.microsoft.com/blog/microsoft-security-blog/introducing-remoteapp-and-desktop-connections/246803

